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Fairway Focus
Strengthening community, fostering communication

Fairway Estates Community Association  (FECA)

www.fairwayestates.org

Due to covid-19, the May and June FECA board meetings
may be canceled.  The Board meets on the second
Wednesday of each month at 6:30pm at the Dunedin Golf
Club. The meetings are open to FECA members.  Contact
Matt Stevens at president@fairwayestates.org for updates
on board meetings.

Monthly FECA Board Meeting

The Fairway Estates Women’s Club has canceled the April
2020 luncheon. Since we are not aware of anyone
interested in running for a Board seat, current members
will retain their seats for the 2020/2021 term.
While we know that home isolation can be daunting, we
are blessed to have a wonderful, caring neighborhood we
call home. If you need help or just want to talk or socialize,
please reach out to your FEWC Board Members using
Facebook and Nextdoor, or contact us at
fairwayestateswc1@yahoo.com.

Fairway Estates Women’s Club

Note from the President - Matt StevensNeighborhood Updates

Hello neighbors. My family and I, like you, are in a unique
time when how we live our lives changes almost daily.
Now more than ever, we need to help each other by being
caring neighbors. Please continue to reach out to those
neighbors who could use help, or even just a kind word.
General civility, kind words and levity, rather than sniping
is needed.  In these trying times, please think twice about
who will receive your message before you text, talk or
tweet.
Check social media for neighbor inspired, physical
distancing appropriate, activities.  We highlighted just a
few in this month’s newsletter. If you find you need some
help, please reach out to your neighbors, social media or
contact the board.
Thank you to those who participated in the February
annual meeting.  Community members and the board
discussed several issues - many of which we have as
action items. A highlight of the meeting was guest speaker
City Manager, Ms. Jennifer Bramley.  She shared some
of Dunedin’s current and upcoming activities, as well as
engaged in a lengthy Q&A session to hear your concerns.
Did you notice the completion of our new entrance signs?
Thank you to those who voted on the selection, and who
worked on ALL the many moving parts of the project.
Dianne Schuldt has stepped down as Beautification
Committee Chairwoman and Diane Kerfeld volunteered
for the position.  Please join me in thanking both women
for their time and enthusiasm for this important role.
Thank you to those who have paid their fees.  It is only
through these fees that we fund our community
maintenance and activities.  It isn’t too late to send in your
check.
As for your board, we look forward to working for you
by getting back to the things that have been put on hold
– events, distribution of the new directory and regular
meetings.

Meet Your FECA Board
President – Matthew Stevens
Vice President – Todd Brooks
Treasurer, Events – Kelly Dixon
Secretary – Ed Kelb
Membership - Marilyn Parnell
At Large - Mary Lyon, Bill Greenwood, Derrick Beland

Editors: Kathy O’Leary, Diane Garcia        Comments and ideas appreciated: newsletter@fairwayestates.org

Once the Dunedin Golf Club opens to full dining room
service, our Monthly Happy Hours at the golf club will
resume.  Individuals may attend based on their level of
comfort and safety risk. Watch for announcements on
Facebook and Nextdoor or contact us at
fairwayestateswc1@yahoo.com.

Fairway Estates Women’s Social Club

Stephen Menke 2390 Harrison Dr.
Renee, Jim Barber 1463 Hagen Ave.

Welcome New Neighbors

http://fairwayestates.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/FairwayEstatesDunedin/
http://fairwayestates.org/fairway-estates-womens-club/
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#matthew
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#todd
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#kelly
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#ed
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#marilyn
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#mary
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#bill
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#derrick
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#kathyo
http://fairwayestates.org/board-of-directors/#dianeg


If you haven’t already paid your 2019 fees, please send $45 with the form you received in the mail preferably
or this form to: FECA, PO Box 563, Dunedin, FL 34697. All payments received will be posted in the next
Fairway Focus. Contact Kelly Dixon at 727-692-3073, Treasurer@FairwayEstates.org for questions.

  Homeowner Name(s): ____________________________________________________
  Fairway Estates Address(es): _______________________________________________
  Mailing Address if different from above: _____________________________________
  Email Address(es): _______________________________________________________

Time for 2019 Homeowners Fees

Bike Safety
Many of our residents are riding bikes and walking these days for exercise and simply to get out of the house. We are lucky
to have access to one of the most popular bike trails in Florida, but Pinellas County is the deadliest regional county for bike
injuries and deaths. Most of these incidents are caused when a car makes a left turn into a bike at an intersection.  For safety,
Florida law requires the following.
● Bikes must follow car traffic rules including riding on the same side of the road as cars and obeying traffic lights

and signs.

● Children under 16 are required to wear helmets. Adults are advised to wear helmets.

● A headlight visible for 500 ft. and a rear reflector are required between sunset and sunrise.

● Car drivers must give bicyclists a minimum of 3 feet of clearance when passing and must
yield to a bicyclist in a bike lane or intersection.

More safety tips that can prevent injuries and reduce frustrations

● Don’t ride with headphones or text on your phone so you are alert to things happening around you.

● Car drivers should look around before opening their door to avoid striking a passing bicyclist with their door.

● Use a bell or your voice to warn walkers or bikers you are passing. No warning has been a problem lately on our trail.

● On  the Pinellas Trail, stay on the right and pass on the left of the biking lane.

● If you stop on the trail, don’t block it for other riders or walkers.

● Be courteous and respect the other trail users including those who are slower than you.

Walkers, remember to walk facing traffic when you can’t walk on a sidewalk. This protects everyone. Cars, bicyclists and
pedestrians can share the road and the trail, but only when they respect each other and follow traffic and trail rules.

Dunedin Golf Club
Open for Golf and Food-To-Go

According to the Florida "Stay at Home" mandate, golf and restaurants are essential businesses, golf
for recreation and restaurants because we all have to eat.!

If you are golfing, new rules include only one rider to a cart, staying six feet apart at all times, and practicing all hygiene
recommendations. Carts are being sanitized before they are released to a golfer and all commonly touched items have been
removed from carts. Cups have been inverted so golfers do not have to touch flag sticks.  Club administrators are patrolling
several times a day, reminding golfers of their responsibilities.  For Tee Times, call 727-733-7836.

The Fairway Grille & 19th Hole Lounge are open for "Food-To-Go" only.  There is a limited menu including great family
dinners for four from $18.00 to $25.00, plus tax and tip.  The menu will be changed periodically for your dining pleasure.
Days and times of operation are: Lunch - Tues. to Sun. 11- 7 Dinner Tues. to Sun. 5-7 p.m. Call 727-733-2134 ext. 1.
Discounts on bottled wine to take out with your dinner are also available.  For updates and specials, see our Facebook page
https://www.facebook.com/thedunedingolfclub/.

https://www.facebook.com/thedunedingolfclub/


Neighbor Spotlight: Jenni McKay
If you’ve ever been to the
circus Big Top, you
know that the
Ringmaster is in the
center ring directing all
the acts.  This is the life
of Jenni McKay, our
neighbor on Palm Ave.,

who can be identified at the Fall Festival dressed in a
family costume with her four children.  She juggles the
activities of her small children, runs her own business from
home and is not afraid of a challenge. One of her favorite
challenges was as a contestant on Who Wants to be a
Millionaire where she won $5,000.

Jenni and husband Glenn moved to Fairway Estates from
Clearwater in November of 2015.  They love mid-century
modern homes and Lake Saundra so this was the perfect
neighborhood for them.

Jenni attended the University of Florida majoring in
advertising and graduating summa cum laude.  When she
and Glenn decided to start a family, she launched her own
business, Studio Design That, thirteen years ago. She
specializes in developing brand images for small to
mid-size businesses. The sophisticated corporate identity
packages she creates include memorable logos, websites,
brochures, business cards, and signage.  As a matter of
interest, she played a key role in designing the signage at
the entrances to Fairway Estates. Her most rewarding work
was done when a new company, Bacon Group, hired her
to create their brand.

The special part of her “Ringmaster” life is being a mother
to Carter 10, Collin 8, Rory 5, and Owen 3. She frequents
the Dunedin Little League field watching Carter’s and
Collin’s games, home schools special needs daughter,
Rory, and cares for her home buddy Owen.

Jenni and Glenn were born and raised in Pinellas County
and were high school sweethearts who married fifteen
years ago.  They studied in Australia and  traveled to New
Zealand, Fiji, Belize, and Mexico. Their adventures have
led them to cave exploring, canyoneering and rappelling ,
no small feat since Jenni is afraid of heights.

Jenni loves reading and writing, hoping one day to write
a novel about daughter Rory.  If you recall, Jenni wrote
the Ode to Irma  highlighted in the Fall 2017 newsletter.
At the 2020 Fall Festival, we  look forward to seeing  her
next family costume.

The sign of a caring community is one that pulls together
when the times are uncertain. Fairway Estates shows its
strength and caring whenever these times occur.  Dealing
with daily changes and uncertainties from the Covid-19 virus
is no exception.  With most of our lives now happening at
our homes, our neighborhood plays an even bigger role.

We are all remembering how important it
is to wash our hands - and sing while we
wash. We  are learning just how far 6 feet
is, and learning how to make face masks -
sharing tips and patterns.

Kids are not going to school and can’t
have play dates. Neighbors are
donating art and school supplies,
children’s books and magazines to
help fill the gap.

Art is being shared between neighbors and friends. We have
a lot of artists here in Fairway Estates!

Family celebrations like birthdays are taken to the street and
driveway as neighbors send greetings via social media and
golf cart, with signs, waves  and chalk wishes. Even our furry
friends have gotten on board!

Surviving Covid-19







Due to Covid-19, local events are canceled through April. Since future events
are in flux, the Events Calendar is temporarily replaced with a list of local,
regional and national websites that you can access for current information.

Fairway Estates
Community Association
PO Box 563
Dunedin, FL 34697

City of Dunedin Covid-19                          www.dunedingov.com

Florida Health Covid-19                             floridahealthcovid19.gov

 CDC Covid-19 Guidelines                        www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov

World Health Organization Corona Advice
www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019

CDC Managing Stress and Anxiety
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/managing-stress-anxiety.html

For questions related to COVID-19 in Florida, contact the dedicated COVID-19 Call Center at
(866) 779-6121.  It is available 24 hours per day.

Inquiries may also be emailed to COVID-19@flhealth.gov.

https://www.dunedingov.com/live-work-play/dunedin-covid-19-updates
https://floridahealthcovid19.gov/
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019
https://floridahealthcovid19.gov/
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/managing-stress-anxiety.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fprepare%2Fmanaging-stress-anxiety.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/managing-stress-anxiety.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fprepare%2Fmanaging-stress-anxiety.html

